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19th October, 2022

This is a high priority case.

On 24th August, 2022, the Board received a 3rd Party appeal from Trevor Redmond against Fingal
County Council’s planning register reference number F20A/0668, decision to grant permission,

subject to 11 conditions, for the development which comprises of taking 'relevant action’ only within
the meaning of Section 34C of the Planning and Development Act, 2000 (as amended), which relates
to the night-time use of the runway system at Dublin Airport, County Dublin.

The appeal was circulated to the planning authority (Fingal County Council), Aircraft Noise Control

Authority (ANCA) and the applicant (DAA) on 31“ August, 2022.

The following 13 further appeals were also received:

1) Raymond and Carmel Fox (3’d party) on lst September, 2022
2) Angela Lawton (3'd Party) on 1't September, 2022

3) Sheelagh Morris and Others (3’d Party) on 1“ September, 2022

4) Niamh Maher (3’d Party) on 1;t September, 2022

5) Brian Murphy (3’d Party) on 1“ September, 2022
6) Teresa Kavanagh (3'd Party) on 2-d September, 2022

7) SMTW Environmental DAC (3'd Party) on 2"d September, 2022

8) St. Margarets The Ward Residents Group (3'd Party) on 2-d September, 2022
9) Adrienne McDonnell & Others (3'd Party) on 5th September, 2022
10) Noel and Breda Deegan (3’d Party) on 5th September, 2022

11) Terence Murphy (3'd Party) on 5th September, 2022

12) Connor Kennedy (3’d Party) on 5th September, 2022

13) Friends of the Irish Environment (3'd Party) on 5th September, 2022
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The appeals were cross circulated on 19th September, 2022. The last date for response to the

appeals was 17th October, 2022. The following all responded within the statutory time period.

1

2.

3.

4.

5.

6

7.

Fingal County Council
DAA (14 individual responses to each appeal)
St. Margaret’s The Ward Residents Group
SMTW Environmental DAC

ANCA (2 responses)
Raymond and Carmel Fox

Sheelagh Morris & Others

I do not consider it necessary to circulate any of these responses (pending Oral Hearing
determination).

The last date for observations on the appeal was 3’d October 2022. 78 valid observations were

received within the statutory time period. I do not consider it necessary to circulate any of the 78
observations (pending Oral Hearing determination).

There are 3 file covers associated with this case. One file has planning authority documents, one file
has 12 of the appeals lodged and the other has all observations lodged with the Board.

There are 4 boxes travelling with the above files. Two have planning authority documents, one has

the St. Margaret’s The Ward Residents Group appeal, and the other box has SMTW Environmental
DAC appeal.

EIAR

An EIAR was submitted with the application. Please find attached EIAR Recommendation form (dark

green) to be completed by Inspectorate.

Oral Hearing

Oral Hearing requests were made by Sheelagh Morris & Others, Adrienne McDonnell, Terence
Murphy, Trevor Redmond, Noel & Breda Deegan, SMTW Environmental, St. Margaret’s The Ward

Residents Group and Brian Murphy. Request for Oral Hearing form attached (pink).

File herewith for comments.

ABP-314485-22


